RECEIVED FOR PECORD 2024 DEC 17 AMII: 28

December 12, 2024

Ledyard Town Council Ledyard Town Hall Ledyard, CT 06335

Dear Council Members,

Please accept my resignation from the Inland Wetland and Watercourses Commission, effective February 1, 2025.

I wish to thank and acknowledge the many volunteer IWWC members who have given time and support over the thirty-plus years that I have served. I also want to acknowledge the support of the Land use staff in critical areas such as preparation and management of the process. As development becomes increasingly complex, I can only hope that the Council, the Town, and citizenry continue to support and recognize the efforts of the IWWC staff and volunteers in fulfilling the IWWC's legally mandated work.

Sincerely/yours,

Lynpharie R. Thompson

Cc: e-mail to Land Use e-mail to IWWC Chair